
Letter from the  
Executive Director 

I recently read a thank you note 
written to our hospice by the friends 
of one of our hospice patients.  The 
authors of the note mentioned that 
the staff members from North Hawaii 
Hospice who had cared for their 

friend had “cared beyond the job.”  They wanted 
to thank our staff for being more than “hospice” by reflecting “care 
in all aspects.”  This expression of gratitude caused me to stop and 
think. What makes the care we deliver more than just “hospice”?  
I have often felt that there was something special here and I have 
come to believe that it is the spirit of aloha that comes from the 
community that surrounds us and supports our work.  Expressions 
of gratitude and the desire to participate through giving are 
received daily.  This community kokua surrounds our work and 
flows through everything we do for our patients and families. 

As we begin a new year, it is time to express our gratitude for the 
kindness and caring that is expressed through every donation we 
receive and through every effort made by our devoted staff and 
hospice volunteers.  Throughout the year, we have remained very 
busy with the many events and programs that support what we 
do and without the efforts of so many people to raise the funds 
needed for hospice care in our community we would not be able to 
provide our services.  

At the very heart of our success are those who give freely of 
themselves so that members of our community may have hospice, 
no matter what their financial situation.

 Mahalo for being the community of aloha that supports our 
work and makes us more than just “hospice.” 

With our best wishes for a peaceful holiday and new year, 

Katherine Werner Ciano
Executive Director

NEWSLETTER

Coming Up:

Save the Date

May 4, 2013

“Off to the Races”
North Hawaii Hospice 
will celebrate Derby 
Day in Grand Style
Saturday, May 4, 2013
from 1pm to 5pm at
Pukalani Stables in
Waimea. 

Join us for a day of 
festivities including 
mint juleps, silent 
auction and grand table 
settings (it is not just for 
ladies).

If you are interested in 
being a table hostess or 
reserving your spot please 
call Gayle at 885-7547  

NORTH HAWAII HOSPICE
winter  2013

Plein Aire by Greg Schultz



North Hawaii Hospice ~ winter 2013	 Page 2

NORTH HAWAII HOSPICE

is a nonprofit organization 
committed to helping 
patients, families and 
friends dealing with  

life-limiting illnesses.
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27 years of caring

Tommy Bahama 6th Annual Charity 
Classic Golf Tournament a Success!

We were once again thrilled 
to be the beneficiary of the 
Tommy Bahama Charity Classic 
Golf Tournament.  This 6th 
annual event was held at the 
beautiful Mauna Kea Beach 
Resort. The sold out event was 
the 3rd year that North Hawaii 
Hospice was the benefactor of 
this fund raiser.  The full-day 
event featured world class golf, 
food, drinks and prizes all to 
benefit North Hawaii Hospice’s 
programs and services. 

The event started with a 
breakfast bar provided by 
the Mauna Kea Beach Hotel 
followed by a putting contest 
and the lucky ball drop from 
a helicopter.  Although it was 
a bit of a “blustery” day, our 
golfers more than met the 
challenge and had a super 
day on the links.  Tommy 
Bahama’s restaurant provided 
delicious grilled food and 

delightful tropical drinks for 
all participants on the course.  
That evening, Tommy Bahama 
sponsored a wine and cheese 
reception at the Tommy Bahama 
store followed by a private 
award ceremony and dinner at 
the Tommy Bahama Bar and 
Café.   The evening festivities 
included a silent and live 
auction. 

A special big Mahalo to the 
entire staff of Tommy Bahama 
at Mauna Lani, the entire golf 
team at the Mauna Kea Beach 
Resort, each and every golfer 
who came to play, and all of 
our Hospice volunteers who 
made the event so great.  A 
special thanks also to all of our 
many sponsors and donors.  
This year this event netted 
over $50,000 to support North 
Hawaii Hospice’s programs and 
services.

 

Brenda Supnet, Event Coordinator,  
Tommy Bahama’s Restaurant and Bar

Happy Golfers



North Hawaii Hospice ~ winter 2013	 Page 3

North Hawaii 
Hospice

STAFF

Katherine Ciano, MHA
Executive Director

Colleen Norris, MBA
Director of Finance

Gayle Hubbard
Fund Development Manager

Denise Wade
Clinical Services Assistant

Reinhard Fritsch, RN, PhD
Debbie Washburn, RN, CHPN

Kristin Wohlschlagel, RN
Patient Case Managers

Nanea Brown, LPN
Hospice Nurse

Jobi Frorath, MSW 
Megan McCaffrey, MSW 

Mark Therrien, LSW
Social Workers

Catrinka Holland
Volunteer Coordinator 

Sindona Cassteel, MS
Bereavement Counselor

Lisa Lawrence, RN, CHPN
Nina Millar, RN

Christine Richardson, RN
After Hours Nurses

Sandee Kama, CNA
Felicia Murray, CNA

Sandie Rossi, HA 
Hospice Aides

NEW FACES AT HOSPICE 
Sandee Kama, 
Certified Nurse’s Aide 

There is a quote that says, 
“When the heart weeps for what 
it has lost, the soul laughs for 
what it has found.”  There could 
not be a truer 
statement for 
Sandee Kama.  
She endured 
many years 
of caregiving 
for family 
members, 
which is 
how she was 
introduced to 
the services of 
hospice.  After 
three years of 
caregiving for 
her grandfather 
who passed in 2005 on Oahu, 
she immediately relocated to 
the Big Island to do the same 
for her father.  With his passing, 
Sandee also had to process the 
sudden loss of her older brother.  
It was a tremendous amount 
of grieving in a short span of 
time.  She is grateful to hospice 
on both islands for their support 
but especially to Mark Therrien, 
a social worker at North Hawaii 
Hospice, for the hours of 
counseling he provided during 
this difficult time.

With a band-aid on her heart, 
she began to look for work to 
get herself back on track and 
keep her mind diverted from 
the sadness.  Ironically, the job 
search landed her at NHH as 
a Hospice Aide starting July 
2012.  Sandee is a natural at 
caring for those who need 
assistance and had the privilege 

of making it her career.  It is 
all rewarding work to know 
that she makes a difference for 
patients and their families.  In 
return, Sandee praises the team 
at NHH for their support.  In 
fact, during her interview, she 

shared the goal 
of “upgrading 
her status 
from Certified 
Nursing 
Assistant” and 
how daunting 
it seemed.  An 
NHH nurse 
in the room 
gave her a 
recommendation 
on becoming 
a Licensed 
Practical Nurse, 
which she had 

not considered.  Sandee has 
cheerleaders all around her.

Life has an interesting way of 
leading you down a path that 
you may not have considered, 
such as the path from Oahu 
to the Big Island.  Fortunately, 
Sandee has acclimated from 
the late nights of Waianae to 
the early curfew of Waimea.  
Being on this island, she also 
feels a strong sense of cultural 
dedication to carry on the craft 
of coconut weaving learned 
from her father.  It is a time 
consuming process of two to 
three days but one she enjoys 
and hopes to incorporate into 
her busy schedule.  These are 
the things that make Sandee’s 
soul laugh with joy.
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Reinhard Fritsch  
Registered Nurse, Hospice Case 
Manager 

There is a very subtle yet 
audible accent when speaking 
with Austrian native, Reinhard 
Fritsch.  His name 
might also be a hint 
that he comes from 
afar.  The Fritsch 
Family moved to 
the United States 
when Reinhard was 
five years old.  By 
1987, he had begun 
his nursing career and would 
continue to gather knowledge 
and experience in Northern 
California and Oregon.  It 
was finally the call of tropical 
weather that drew Reinhard, 
wife Carol and daughter Briana 
to the Big Island in 2002.

What leads a nurse from 

the hospital into hospice 
work?  For Reinhard, it was 
a spiritual motivation.  He 
states that it is an honor to be 
present with a family during 
such a vulnerable time and to 

facilitate the process 
but also allow it to 
unfold as the family 
wishes.  The pleasure 
reaped from this 
challenging work is 
in finding solutions 
for the families.  For 
instance, he feels a 

great sense of accomplishment 
in explaining a confusing 
medical concept to a family 
member in a way that brings 
clarity. 

Initially, North Hawaii 
Hospice brought Reinhard 
on board as an on-call nurse 
in 2010.  Just this year, he has 

moved into full-time status 
covering a substantial amount 
of patients and distance across 
the Hamakua Coast.  On his 
migrations to the NHH office, 
he always looks forward 
to its healing and positive 
ambiance—a place where 
he recharges.  In addition, 
Reinhard continues to do on-
call work for Kohala Home 
Health.  By the time he returns 
home to Kalopa, his focus 
shifts to family.  Here resides 
the foundation of daily love 
and support from his partner, 
Carol, who feeds him the 
wherewithal and energy to 
ultimately do this work.  The 
hours left in his day go to home 
maintenance and attending to 
miniature ponies, chickens, cats 
and a dog.  He wouldn’t have 
it any other way. 

 Alcy “Shorty” Johnson Leaves Estate Gift to North Hawai‘i 
Community Hospital and North Hawai‘i Hospice 

North Hawai‘i Community 
Hospital (NHCH) and North 
Hawai‘i Hospice (NHH) will 
each benefit from an estate 
bequest made by long-time 
Waimea residents Alcy D. 
Johnson and his wife Jacque. 

Alcy Johnson, or “Shorty” 
as he preferred to be called, 
passed away unexpectedly 
on June 12, 2011, at the age of 
89 in Waimea.  Shorty’s wife, 
Jacque, passed away in the 
care of North Hawaii Hospice 
in 1993.  Their generosity and 
community support continue 
with the creation of The 
Jacqueline and Alcy Johnson 

Memorial Fund as outlined in 
Shorty’s will to benefit NHCH 
and NHH.  The Jacqueline and 
Alcy Johnson Memorial Fund, 
held by Hawai‘i Community 
Foundation, will distribute 
proceeds annually to each 
organization with 
60% directed 
to NHCH and 
40% to NHH.  
North Hawaii 
Hospice was also 
the recipient of 
Jacque Johnson’s 
watercolors.  Jacque 
was a local artist 
who painted 

landscapes and portraits.  
HPA’s Isaacs Gallery partnered 
with NHH to produce a show 
to benefit NHH and honor 
Jacque’s work. 

Shorty was well known 
throughout Waimea for his 

volunteer activities 
and dedication to 
community service.  
North Hawaii 
Hospice is grateful 
to the couple for 
remembering the 
hospital and the 
hospice in their 
estate planning. 

NEW ROLES AT HOSPICE
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NEW ROLE AT HOSPICE
Catrinka Holland is a jack of all trades in the 

world of hospice.  Over the past 18 years, she 
has been a hospice volunteer in the areas of pet 
therapy, bereavement, massage, singing and 
respite care.  When Catrinka began volunteering 
at North Hawaii Hospice in 2008, she founded 
Ho’onani Singers to provide comfort for patients 
who might find serenity in the sounds of a few 
women singing.  Her involvement grew into 
coordinating and educating the entire staff of 
hospice volunteers when she was hired as the 
Volunteer Coordinator in April.  

Singing at bedsides brings Catrinka great 
pleasure, especially since she only learned to 
sing in her 40s.  At that time of her life, Catrinka 
was completing her BA in Organizational 
Behavior from University of San Francisco.  
Those studies along with over ten years of 
experience managing church and community-
based camps where she hired, supervised, 
supported and provided management education 
to hundreds of staff and volunteers, created 
the foundation and skills Catrinka draws on to 
direct our volunteer services.

What Catrinka loves most about her current 
job with NHH is working in a climate of 
dedicated volunteers and stellar staff and with 
families who recognize the preciousness of life.  
She volunteers for other community groups 

including Mala’ai School Garden and North 
Hawaii Community Hospital’s Pet Therapy 
program. 

On a personal note, Catrinka and her husband, 
John Holland, will be celebrating their 34th 
wedding anniversary in January.  John is a 
retired hospice chaplain and current NHH 
volunteer.  One might think that hospice brought 
them together but it was actually a massage class 
in 1977.  When Catrinka decides to take a break 
from volunteering, she hopes to one day snorkel 
the waters of Thailand.  We are grateful and 
fortunate to be the recipients of all that Catrinka 
brings to this organization and community. 

Myths About Hospice Care
Myth: Hospice means giving up hope.
Reality: Hospice actually brings hope to patients and families. 
Upon entering hospice, many patients find relief from pain 
and anxiety and gain energy and clarity. Often, they are able 
to live more fully and comfortably, allowing their families to 
feel more at ease.

Myth: A patient doesn’t need hospice care because the family 
will provide their care.
Reality: Hospice helps families. North Hawaii Hospice 
offers professional support. Family members are encouraged, 
supported, and trained by hospice professionals to care for 
their loved ones. Hospice staff is on call to the patient and 
their families 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, to help family 
and friends care for their loved ones.

Myth: Hospice patients have to give up their own doctor.
Reality: The hospice team approach includes the patient’s 
primary care physician, who continues to oversee the patient’s 
care. Other members of the team include the hospice medical 
director, nurses, social workers, hospice aides, volunteers, 
and bereavement counselors.

Myth: Hospice is only for the last few days.
Reality: The earlier a person receives hospice care, the more 
opportunity there is to stabilize your medical condition and 
address other needs. Some patients actually improve and 
may be discharged from hospice care. Hospice care can be 
appropriate for more than a year prior to death. 

Myth: Hospice is a place.
Reality: Hospice care usually takes place in the comfort of an 
individual’s home, but can be provided in any environment 
in which a person lives, including nursing homes and foster 
care homes.

Myth: Hospice is only for cancer patients.
Reality: More than half of hospice patients are diagnosed 
with other conditions such as end stage congestive heart 
failure, dementia, neurological diseases or chronic lung 
diseases. 

Myth: Hospice is just for the elderly.
Reality: Hospice serves anyone facing a life-limiting illness 
regardless of age.
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Who’s on Board? 

We would like to extend a warm welcome to the newest 
member of our board of trustees, John Roth. 

John is a planner by nature.  His job is in estate planning with 
the Robert Hastings II Law Firm.  He is involved in numerous 
organizations such as Rotary Club and the 
Young Lawyers Division of the Hawaii 
State Bar Association.  He is also planning 
his February wedding.  It is only fitting that 
he be asked to share his expertise and join 
the Board at North Hawaii Hospice.  This 
new endeavor for John provides a clearer 
understanding of hospice and how to relate 
to the patients who are also his clients. 

Born in Topeka, Kansas, John was soon 
converted to an island boy when his family 
moved to Oahu at the age of one.  He is a 
graduate of Punahou School and followed 
in his father’s footsteps down the path of 
law.  The adjustment from Oahu to the Big Island was an easy 
one in 2008.  When he is not planning, you can find John spinning 

for a workout, walking his 
dog, Hanai, or adding to 
his Facebook page of over 
1,000 friends.  Needless to 

say, John is a connected 
individual. 

John is excited to work 
on the upcoming hospice 
derby party scheduled 
for May 2013.  He also 
looks forward to one 
day being a passenger 
on an Alaskan Cruise.  
We are thrilled to have 
him join NHH where his 
knowledge, enthusiasm 
and warm smile will be 
greatly appreciated. 

North Hawaii Hospice would like to recognize the service of 
departing board member Randee Kumove.  Randee served on 
our hospice board of trustees for the past nine years. Randee and 
her husband Bruce Kumove have given of their time and talents 
cooking and delivering hot meals for hospice families; planning, 
cooking and serving for many of our hospice fund raising events; 
and being such a big part of many of our hospice happenings 
over the past nine years.  Mahalo Randee, Bruce, and the entire 
Kumove ohana for all you do for North Hawaii Hospice.

Randee and Bruce Kumove assisting at the Hospice Floating Lantern Ceremony, 2011

Every year,  
more than 1.6 million people  

living with a  
life-limiting illness  

receive care from the 
nation’s hospice and 

palliative care providers.

The focus of hospice relies 
on the belief that each of us 
has the right to die pain-free 

and with dignity, and that 
our loved ones will receive 
the necessary support to 

allow us to do so.
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Dallas Hewitt:   
A young philanthropist saves his allowance  

for charitable giving
A donation to North Hawaii Hospice of any 

amount is a very special gift and one that is 
greatly appreciated.  However, knowing the how 
and why can make this good deed even more 
special than the donation itself.  In the spirit of 
the holiday season of giving, the Hewitt Family 
visited the NHH office with a check in hand.  
Sid and Sherry Hewitt have been models in 
demonstrating to their three children that giving 
is better than receiving.  One might think that 
most teenagers see it the other way around.  But 
their 14 year old son, Dallas, takes great pride in 
the art of giving. 

With the mind of a savvy banker, Dallas 
meticulously divides his weekly allowance of 
$25. Over the span of one year, ten dollars of 
each allowance is put aside for a charity to be 
determined in December.  In conjunction with 
his savings plan, Dallas also sells old video 
games he no longer plays to make room for new 
and exciting ones.  His total for 2012 came to an 
impressive amount of $680.  With $180 
going to two other charitable causes, 
Dallas had to decide who would be the 
recipient of his remaining collection.

On March 6, 2012, Dallas’ Uncle 
George passed away from a flesh-
eating bacterial infection that kept him 
hospitalized for several weeks.  With 
the care he needed, hospice was not 
an option for George.  But the Hewitt 
Family was aware of the tremendous 
support hospice offers the community.  
Dallas was very close to his uncle 
and understood that hospice would 
have cared for him under different 
circumstances.  It was the perfect 
organization to receive his charitable 
donation in memory of Uncle George.  
Not only is $500 a substantial amount 
for any teenager to part with, but Dallas’ 
parents committed to matching his 
amount for the final gift. 

Dallas is an inspiring individual not 
only for his generous heart but for his 
unique character in having Asperger’s 

syndrome.  By definition, the syndrome affects 
a person’s ability to socialize and communicate 
with others effectively.  In conversing with 
Dallas, he did not hesitate to provide detailed 
descriptions about his numerous cats and their 
personalities, his interest in skateboarding and 
the many other donations he has sponsored.  At 
the end of the interview, Dallas carefully selected 
a gingerbread ornament for Uncle George, who 
worked in a bakery and enjoyed Christmas 
time. The ornament was carefully hung on the 
beautiful memorial tree at Parker Square.

Your view on giving will be positively altered 
if you have the pleasure of meeting the Hewitt 
Family.  Dallas is indeed a gift to our community 
who we graciously acknowledge and are so 
thrilled to have met.  Perhaps one day he will 
share advice on how to save money and spread 
good cheer throughout Waimea and the world.

Dallas Hewitt & Katherine Werner Ciano
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Fairmont Orchid Partners with North Hawaii Hospice for the 
Floating Lantern Ceremony 

Along with the priceless setting and gorgeous facilities, the Fairmont Orchid partnered again 
this year with North Hawaii Hospice to host and produce a floating lantern ceremony.  Last year, 
North Hawaii Hospice held its first floating lantern event in partnership with the resort.  The event 
was attended by more than 600 people.  Participants described how meaningful it was to be able to 
remember a loved one through releasing a lantern during the ceremony.  So, this year the second 
event was held and attended by more than 1200 participants.  We are already making plans to 
hold the event the last Sunday in August in 2013.  If you are interested in participating, mark your 
calendars now. 

Hosting a community event for a thousand people is no small feat.  Over seventy North Hawaii 
Hospice volunteers dedicated countless hours to planning, preparing for and creating this heartfelt 
ceremony.  All of this was coordinated by Catrinka Holland, North Hawaii Hospice’s dedicated 
volunteer coordinator. 

North Hawaii Hospice Board chair Lynn Higashi oversaw the event from start to finish and was 
joined at the helm by board trustees Julie Mattson, Linda West, Jaisy Jardine, and Marty Hind.  Deena 
Hurwitz donated her time to be our gracious mistress of ceremonies. 

If you were there, you may have noticed dozens of volunteers in dark blue t-shirts and caps helping 
with parking, taking donations, putting lanterns together and lighting lantern candles.

We can’t thank Stephan Miller and Jaisy Jardine of the Fairmont Orchid, Hawaii, enough.  Jaisy for 
her excellent PR skills and Stephan for his fine-tuned coordination.  The helpful staff at the Fairmont 
Orchid made sure that everything from parking to food concessions ran as smoothly as possible. 

Thank you to all the generous volunteers and staff who contributed their time and talent to this 
heartfelt event.  If we have missed anyone in this list, please forgive us and know we appreciate you 
very much!

Mahalo nui loa to Susan Akeo, Pat & Dave Allbee, Gino Amar, Olivia Armandroff, Adele 
Bahl, Susan Barnes, Holly Bell, Lala Black, Tom Blackburn, Wendy & Tony Craven, Bev 
Dawson, Kimball Dougherty, Clarissa Dunlap, George Fry, Ginger Hall, William Hardisty,  
Fran Harman, Kadie Harris, Tiny Henriques & Venus, Sachi & Michi Hiatt, Lynn Higashi, 
Loring Howell, Harold & Esther Hughes, Dena Hurwitz, Jaisy Jardine, Nino Ka’ai,  Polly 
Kaye, Johanna Kim, Toby & Tai King, Randee, Bruce, Melanie, Kelly & Brittany Kumove, 
Mei Lan, Stewart & Lisa Lawrence, Diana & Mark Mahaney, Karen Martin, Julie Mattson, 
Miles Okumura,  Linda Parker, Norman Piianaia, Joanne Sameshima, Sharon Shutes, Terry 
Stambler-Wolfe, Debra Stutts, Karen & Lauren Sweere, Elaine & Sherman Warner, Linda 
West, Laurel & Jim Whillock, Reverend Kosho Yagi, Mel Yanos, and the many hula performers 
and chanters.
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Patient Care Services

Number of patients and families in hospice	 129
Number of patients discharged alive	 11

Patients with a cancer diagnosis	 53
Patients with a non-cancer diagnosis	 76

Age Range of Our Patients

Age of our oldest patient	  101 years
Age of our youngest patient	 34 years

NORTH HAWAII HOSPICE ANNUAL REPORT 
The following statistics pertain to fiscal year July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012.

Volunteer Hours Donated

Direct Care	 621 hours
Indirect Care	 1,372 hours

Total Hours	 1,993 hours

FINANCIAL REPORT 2011-2012
Hawaii Island
United Way - 1%

Fundraising 
Events - 10%

Foundations and
Organizations -5%

Individual
Contributions - 6%

Patient Insurance - 78%

EXPENSESREVENUES

Waikoloa/Kawaihae/Puako - 
12%

Waimea - 37%

Kohala -22%

Hamakua Coast - 29%

Hospice Patients by Region

Grief and Bereavement 

Number of contacts with hospice families for grief resolution	 387
Number of contacts  with community members for grief resolution	 23 
Number of contacts through community support group programs	 11

Average length of stay in hospice	 38 days

Program - 79%

Administration - 16%

Development - 5%
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Gifts to North Hawaii Hospice 
Mahalo to Our Donors  

Our giving report includes the names of those individuals, community groups, and businesses 
who have given gifts to North Hawaii Hospice from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012.

Mildred Adams
Mary Lou Anderson
Stanley Joseph Antone
Marlyn Axelrod
Ziegfried R. Azevedo
Miriam Bakalar
Bernice Baker
Paul Barker
Puanani Beaudet
Eric Bergan
Robert Brown
Helen Burlingame
Robert Butterfield
Henry J. Cambridge
Amy Cazimero
Maris Chillingworth Gray
Te Iwi Chilton
Larry Conley
Ernie Corindia
Priscilla Cuaresma
Alexis De Mello, Sr.
Nancy Donigan
Masao Endo
Marilyn Enns
Lui Faleafine

Gertrud Fellhauer
Bryan Fenger
Yolanda Fernandez
Jesse Fishback
Joanne Fishback
Ruth Foster
William Foster
James Frazier
Takeshi Fujino
Emily Fumento
Donald Gilman
Hugh Grey
Shantelle Hidaro
Jack Hijirida
Coco Hind
Kiyotsugu Hirako
Bradford Houser
Barbara Hutchinson
Stella In
Shorty Johnson
John Kainoa
Ellsworth Kaohi, Sr.
Jaime Kelce
Peter Kim
Yoshio Kimura

Phillip Krause
Ernest Kurlansky
Arthur Lindsey
Joan L’Orange
Lorna Lynn
Marium G. Macion
Ofelia Maltezo
Ilse Martin
Tom Matsumura
Ben McCallister
Florence McPeek
Sharon Moniz
Mim Morgan
Stanley Murakami
Yoshio Murakami
Marion Nahulu
Dorothy Oda
John Oda
Shuhei Ohta
Tracy Paiva
Clemente Pampo
Jack Ramos
Shirley Rizzuto
Diana Rogers
Dennis Rose

Alice Rousseau
Richard Rowe
Brigitte Rutgers
Muneo Sameshima
James Santiago
Tamotsu Sasaki
Hiroshi Shigematsu
Stan Shutes
Bob Spangler
Mo Spangrud
Dick Spooner
Kenneth Strong
Anneliese Stumpf
Marcia Sullivan
Janet Suter
John Tanaka
Star Tatosian
Mickey Taub
Nancy Teves
Heather Threlfall
Sue Turek Reis
Wendy Uemura
Harvey Wong
Hideo Yanazaki

Commemorative gifts were received in memory of the following people:

MAJOR DONORS ($5,000+)

Toby King
Brent & Janet Malin
Elizabeth Spielman

Commemorative gifts were received in honor of the following people:

Bob Acree and Joyce Muktarian 
George Ainge and Leesa Miyasato 
Samuel and Laurie Ainslie 
Annie P. Bell Trust 
Thomas Blackburn and Kate Bell 
Ms. Balbi Atherton Brooks 
Mrs. Zadoc Brown 
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Bryson 
Jim and Linda Clifford 
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Craven 
William E. Einstein 
First Hawaiian Bank - Baird Trust 
Dr. and Mrs. Ken Fischer 

Laurie and Jack Goldstein 
Hawaii Hotel Industry Foundation 
Mrs. Elizabeth Heller 
Marty and Robby Hind 
HPA’s - Isaac’s Art Gallery 
Mr. and Mrs. Oliver Hutaff, Jr.
Darice and Kenneth Kidani and Family 
Mr. and Mrs. James Toby King 
King Spruce Company 
Mr. Thomas King, Jr.
KTA Super Stores 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Kumove 
Mr. and Mrs. James Lally 

Mark and Susan Torrance Foundation 
Joanellen and Richard McFee 
Samuel Peterson and Jeannette Young 
Linda and Jim Preskitt 
Mrs. Rosemary Rasmussen 
Suzanne Sasaki 
Edwin and Cynthia Sorenson 
Mr. Lon Ussery 
Mr. and Mrs. Pono von Holt 
Mr. and Mrs. William T. White, III
William J. and Dorothy K. O’Neill 

Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Woodson K. Woods 

The Harry & Jeanette Weinberg Foundation, Inc.
John M. Simpson Foundation
The Estate of Alcy Johnson
Alan Gartenhaus & Rhoady Lee, III
Moonglow Fund at the Hawaii Community Foundation
Jeff Reimer and Patty McGuire-Reimer

SUSTAINERS ($1,000-$4,999)
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Patrons ($250-$999)
Anonymous (4) 
Dr. and Mrs. Earl Bakken 
Dawn Barnett 
Gale R. Bates 
Mr. John Gordon Beaton 
William and Patricia Bergin 
Mc and Donna Blasdell 
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Bleecher 
Ms. Deanne Bosnak 
Wallace & Wendelin L. Campbell 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Carvalho 
Ms. Mele Chillingworth 
Peter Messmer and Elaine Christianson 
CLO Marketing, Inc. 
Ms. Melanie Collier 
Daleico Ranch 
John and Bev Dawson 
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Edelman 
Elements Jewelry & Crafts 
Mrs. Harue Endo 
First Hawaiian Bank - Honokaa Branch 
Mrs. Jane Fishback 
Ms. Judy Folk 
Foodland Give Aloha Program  

Anonymous Donations 
Mrs. Judy Frazier 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Gajadhar 
Mr. and Mrs. Rey Ganir 
Howard Gardiner 
Brenda and Edmund Gehan 
Dr. and Mrs. Christian Gulbrandsen 
Saundra and Bob Gulley 
Yoko Mizuno Gussman 
Bill and J. Lynn Hastings 
Hawaii Preparatory Academy 
Hawaii Water Service Co. 
Lynn Higashi and Miles Okumura 
June and Darlene Hijirida 
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen L. Hooper 
Mrs. Carla Houser Partma 
Lani and Lloyd Howell 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Hughes 
Mr. and Mrs. David Hutchinson 
Mark Izuno 
Mr. and Mrs. Wilson Jacobson, Jr.
Valerie Gordon-Johnson & Doug Johnson 
Kai Pono Builders Inc. 
Kaiser Permanente Medical Group, Inc. 
Roland and Ivy Kaneshiro 
Tom and Marsha Kerley 
Mr. Everett Knowles 
Kohala Senior Citizens Club 
Benjamin Konshak and Madeline Reed 
Jerry and Irene Kubo 
Lizika and Guy Lam 
Lanihau Properties LLC 
Dr. and Mrs. Stewart Lawrence 
Richard and Carol Little 
Mr. Keawe Liu 
Mr. Pete L’Orange and Ms. Gerry 

Goodenough 
Hans P. and Carol S. L’Orange, III
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Mahaney 
Kevin and Donna Maltz 
Ginny McCallister 
Jack and Sally McDermott 
Ms. Rae Ann McKeating 
Vicki and Greg McManus 

Ms. Gaylien Mendes 
Ms. Marcie Miller 
Susan Moss and William Sanborn 
Mr. and Mrs. Pete Moynahan 
Geoffery and Jeannette Mundon 
Ms. Joan Namkoong 
Gertrude Nitta, Sarah Noda,  

and Iris Matsunobu 
Fred and Nancy Nonaka 
The Offices of Dr. Joan Greco 
Pacific Life Foundation 
Narand and Urmila Patel 
Mr. Dan Philipp 
David and Rebecca Pietsch 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Potter 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Prohoroff 
Ms. Anne Rediske 
Renaissance Charitable Foundation, Inc. 
Mr. William M. Rogers 
Ruth and David Rotstein 
Mr. Nicholas Rutgers, IV
Ms. Margarita J. Scheffel 
Lynn Scully 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Shallenberger 
James C. Shingle Revocable Living Trust 
Mrs. Sharon Shutes 
Mrs. Elizabeth R. Spielman 
Stacy’s Bookkeeping, Inc. 
Maria Strong 
John and Amy Sullivan 
Rose Takamori 
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Thevenin 
Ms. Susan Tius 
Judi and Joe Wagner 
Richard and Linda West 
Erin Wilkinson 
Clint and Sandie Williams 
Mrs. Norma Wong 
Ken Wood and Karen Sweere 
Sally and Allen Wooddell 
Mr. Jim Yeaman 

BENEFACTORS ($100-$249)
Anonymous (8) 
Bob and Mary Abdy 
Jeanne and George Abe 
Ms. Stephanie Ackerman 
Laurie Ackerman 
Clarence and Patricia Ako 
Ted and Joan Alip 
Pat and Dave Allbee 
Mr. and Mrs. Georges Amtablian 
Charlie and Lisa Anderson 
Mrs. Jean M. Anderson 
Mrs. LeBurta Gates Atherton 
Wayne and Kathy Awai 
Mrs. Adele K. Bahl 
Ban-Nix Home Medical Equipment, Inc. 
Marian and Gregorio Baquiring 
Mrs. Francine Barker 
Dr. Susan Barnes 
Mrs. Marie J. Bauman 
Mrs. Caryl Bayless 
Mrs. Joan S. Bellinger 
Bentleys 
Martha W. Bergan 
Ruth and Michael Bernstone 
Steve Bess and Joanne Kawamata 
Big Island Toyota 
Mrs. Lala Black 

Ken and Arlene Block 
Melinda and Ric Bollinger 
Michael Bonahan 
John and Ann Broadbent 
Maureen Brown 
Mary A. Buckley 
Sheila and Gary Cadwallader 
Harry Amory Cahill 
Irene Cahill 
Ms. Ellen Caitano 
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Campbell 
Charles and Barbara Campbell 
Catherine Campbell 
Diane Carlson & William Freyd 
Ms. Joyce Chao 
Mrs. Renne Chapman 
Harry and Dorothy Chow 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Ciano 
Dr. and Mrs. Randall S. Cislo 
Hal and Ginny Cogger 
Phillip and Jo Ann Conley 
Helen Cook 
David P. and Joanne F. Coon 
Blescilda and John Costa 
Benjamin and Suzanne Cuaresma 
Grace Czerwinski 
Peter and Susan Denman 
Mrs. Tsuneko Doi 
Ms. Karen Doi 
Steven and Beth Dunnington 
E Ho’ona’auao Psychological Services 
Sandra and Richard Ednie 
Wendy Joyce and Chris English 
Ms. Marilyn T. Fitzgerald 
Ms. Tahirih Foster 
Ms. Susan Frampton 
Vickie and Andrew Frogley 
Mr. and Mrs. George B. Fry, III
Frank and Margaret Fuchino 
Zen and Iris Fujii 
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Fujino 
Garret Fujino and Joyce Kagawa 
Dan and Marion Fumento 
Donna and Murray Gardner 
Jon and Geri Giffin 
Susan Gingrich 
Ms. Farrah-Marie K Gomes 
Mr. Charlie P. Gooch, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Green 
Mrs. Martha Greenwell 
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Greenwell 
Mr. and Mrs. James Growney 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Guild 
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Hall 
Hamakua Energy Partners, LP 
Kadie Harris 
Iris and Charles Harrison 
Loretta Hayes 
Bob and Daz Hendrickson 
Mr. and Mrs. Mel Hewett 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Hiatt 
Remie Hickey 
Royce and Charlene Hirayama 
Barbara Hodgson 
Ms. Laila Hoffmann 
Elaine Honma 
Ms. Judy Hummelt 
Ms. Mitsuko Inamine 
Jerry and Pat Jamesson 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Johnson 
K. Takata Store 
Mrs. Bernie Kainoa 
Chris and Mae Kanazawa 
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Roku and Hazel Kanekuni 
Albert and Arlene Kawabata 
Kawamata Farms LLC 
Mr. and Mrs. Wendell Kawano 
Mrs. Eva Kealamakia 
Mrs. Claren Kealoha-Beaudet 
Robert D. Kelce 
Mr. and Mrs. Mickey Kerr 
Ms. Jo Kim 
Sally and Craig Kimura 
Mrs. Julia Kimura 
Mr. and Mrs. Fumiyuki Kiyota 
Mori and Patsy Kiyota 
Adi and Kathrin Kohler 
Phillip and Beth Krause 
Lynn Krieger 
Karen and Robert Kurlansky 
Fumiko Lacy 
Lalamilo Farm Lots Association 
Lois Carolyn Lane 
Mollie and Matt Lanin 
Jeanne Marie Lee 
Mrs. Pat Lee 
Mr. Mickey Lemle 
Janet and Charles Lipps 
Mrs. Katy Lowrey 
Karolyn P. Lundkvist 
James and Diane Luoma 
M. Luce Contracting, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Noriyoshi Masumoto 
Regan and Shoshana Matsumura 
Joe and Sandy McCleskey 
Mr. John McDonald 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken McGowan 
Suzanne and David McNaughton 
Robert McPeek 
Dave and Laura Monahan 
Tami and Sharon Murakami 
Mr. Eli K. Nahulu 
Scott and Susan Nakahara 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Nakamoto 
Ms. Eva Naniole 
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Nogues 
Jan Nores 
Floyd and Anita Norris 
Roy and Sachie Ohata 
Mrs. Tomoe Oketani 
Ms. Colleen O’Sullivan 
Jeannie Palermo and Terry Tamble 
Braley and Diane Pastorino 
Mrs. Mady Patterson 
Ms. Glenda Pell 
Mia Perkins 
Colette and George Pirie 
Mary Stancill Plock 
Mr. Mel Pobre and Ms. Julie Mattson 
MayLyn and David Powell 
William and Nancy Powell 
Mrs. Carolyn Quick 
Bob and Diane Raatz 
Mrs. Dorothy F. Ramos 
John and Denise Ray 
Mr. and Mrs. John Reardon 
Ted and Rae Redo 
Ric and Dao Rocker 
Laurie and Ray Rosa 
Ms. Barrie Rose 
Ms. Carol Rowe 
Ms. Colleen Rowe 
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Rutgers, Jr.
Natsuko Ryusaki 
Yuriko Sameshima and Joanne Sameshima 
Dr. and Mrs. Niall Scully 

Alan and Mimi Shattuck 
Robert and Carly Shepherd 
A. K. Shingle and Tim Gaffney 
Gerald and Donna Smith 
Rev. Emerson Smith 
Mr. Frank Snow 
Sharon and Dick Solmssen 
Carole Spangrud 
Mr. James W. Steckling 
John and Lorraine Steinbacher 
Dr. James Stewart 
Ms. Elaine Sumida 
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Taga 
Yoshito Takamine 
Shiro and Clara Takata 
Mrs. Amy S. Tanaka 
Joseph Thevenin Trust 
Matilda Tompson 
Vivienne and Ron Tooman 
Ritch Trenda and Marene Morita 
Joseph and Doane Triggs 
Waikoloa Bridge Club 
Waimea Senior Citizens Club 
Ms. Beth Waldrep 
Dick and Bobbie Walker 
Sabrina White 
James and Katherine Wilson 
Mrs. Leona Wishard 
Marcia and Stanley Wishnick 
Mrs. Priscilla Witt 
Ms. Kristin Wohlschlagel 
Ms. Margaret Woods 
Mrs. Frances Woollard 
Mrs. Momoe M. Yamamoto 
Myron and Karen Yamasato 

DONORS ($1-$99)
Anonymous (14) 
Shami Abdy 
Miriam and Santiago Agcaoili 
Sherry and Federico Agdeppa 
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Agorastos 
Henry Ah Sam 
Anjalisa Aitken 
Mr. Eddie Akana, Jr.
Ms. Joyce Alfiler 
Holly and Eila Algood 
Eleanor Ammen 
Kelly Anne and Greg Anderson 
Mr. and Mrs. Efrain Andrews 
Marissa Arakaki 
Liana Aranita 
Olivia Armandroff 
Ms. Mary L. Armstrong 
CC Arnott 
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Aten 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Atherton 
James and Margarita Atkins 
Mr. Alan Axelrod 
Mrs. Sharon Azevedo 
Mr. and Mrs. Emil Bader 
Erwin and June Baldwin 
Bamboo Restaurant 
R. Barnwell 
Merry and John Barton 
Theresa Beisley 
Brady and Tiffany Bergin 
Mark Bernstein 
Ms. Alexandra Bernstein 
Patty Bigelow 
Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Blair 
Ms. Beverly Blessings 

Susan Blumstein 
Mr. and Mrs. Pierre Bouvet 
M. Kennon Bowen 
Ms. Lani Bowman 
Kay W. Boyd 
Paul and Virginia Boyer 
Ms. Beverley Brand 
Ms. Kathleen Brilhante 
Madeleine Budde 
Alexander Budge 
Rev. and Mrs. Tom Buechele 
Mr. William Buffum 
Ms. Maria Corazon Buno 
Business Services Hawaii 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Butler 
Ms. Denise Cabel 
Marilyn Call 
Mr. and Mrs. Brodie Callender 
Mrs. Beryl Cambridge 
James and Suzette Cantyne 
Sandra and Claude Caravalho 
Mr. and Mrs. Rudy Carlos 
Paul and Laurie Jo Carney 
Kevin Cawley 
Betty Jane Cazimero and Keith C. Victorino 
Patsy Ann and John Ching 
Ruby Christopher 
Laurie Clifford 
Colette Cobb 
Ray Cole 
Mrs. Udell Colleado 
Mrs. Mavis Cook 
Cottage Treasures 
Darrell and Gloria Cox 
Teresa Crowell 
Almeda Crozier 
John Culotta and Patty Mince 
Ana Cunningham 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul A. Dahlquist 
Garry and Tanya Dean 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. DeLuz 
Alfonsina Desiderio 
Gail DeSilva 
Mr. and Mrs. Lupe Diaz 
Ms. Kay Dixon-Nichols 
Mrs. Fujiko Dochin 
Mrs. Sayoko Doi 
Sullivan Doolan 
Chris Dowd 
Mr. James W. Du Pont 
Lynn Duggan 
Mrs. Rita Eder 
Francis Edmilao 
Ms. Angelina Elarco 
Leningrad Elarionoff 
Mr. and Mrs. Romeo Elliazar 
Ms. Patricia Engelhard 
Gary and Patricia Enochian 
Mr. Gene Erger 
Harold and Mary Erickson 
Mrs. Linda Eskaran 
Julia Fairchild 
Jennifer Farrag 
Leslie Fawcett 
Hans and Genny Fellhauer 
Mr. and Mrs. Rocket Fergerstrom 
Ms. Anne Fong 
Foodland Supermarket Ltd. 
Marianne Freeman 
Friends of the Library-Waikoloa Region 
Kelly Frith and Scott Voorhies 
Mr. and Mrs. Reinhard Fritsch 
Kunio and Mary Fujii 
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Mrs. Eiko Fujino 
Shirley Ann Fukumoto 
Ms. Karen Galvin 
Lois Genger 
Ms. Elizabeth Gerety 
Kim Giannini 
Dr. and Mrs. James D. Gibson 
Kimberley Giffin 
Ms. Randee Golden 
Ms. Marci Goldman-Manker 
Joey Gomera 
Stanley and Madeline Gonsalves 
Terrisa Gooding 
Virginia A. Graham 
Ms. Daphne Gray 
Connie Green 
Ms. Vivian Green 
Susan F. Grubb 
Trini and Bernt Grundseth 
Reid and Susy Gurney 
Mr. and Mrs. Hans-Peter Hager 
Glenn and Kathleen Hamamoto 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hanano 
Mr. and Mrs. James N. Hanano 
Leslie and Manu Hanano 
Mr. and Mrs. Will Hancock 
Ms. Elizabeth Hannah 
Fran Harman 
Mrs. Rose M. Hatakeyama 
Mike and Mary-Jayne Haux 
Mrs. Karin Hazelhoff 
Ms. Sherryle Heafner 
Sherry Heins 
Mrs. Della Henriques 
Ronayne Herbert 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Herbert 
Ms. Susan Herhold 
Kimo Herron 
Warren and Sharon Higuchi 
Tana Hilliard 
Itsue H. Hino 
Ms. Jan M. Hino 
Mr. Herbert Hirayama 
Ms. Leslie Hokoana 
Mr. and Mrs. John Holland 
Jane R. Holz Vercruysse 
Edward and Mary Hon 
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Honey 
Bobby Hons 
Mr.and Mrs. Henri Humbert 
Ms. Linda Hunter 
Dr. Peter A. In 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Inman 
Mrs. Alice Ishii 
Corlis and Terrence Ishikawa 
Takemori and Yoshiko Ishiki 
Cathie and Bill Jardine 
Mr. L.H. Jaynes, Jr.
Richard and Aulani Jeffery 
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Johnson 
Frank and Marian Johnson 
Elaine Johnson 
Thomas Penny and Elizabeth Joyce 
Michelle Kahle 
Mr. Seiichi Kaida 
Joanne Kaohi 
Mrs. Kikuyo Karimoto 
Rev. and Mrs. Dean Kauka 
Ms. Cathleen Keene 
Claudia Kenyon 
Don and Kerrill Kephart 
Jayne and Thomas Kerns 
Mrs. Lida M. Kim 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kimura 
Jody M. Kobayashi 
Alan and JoAnn Koga 
Kona Transportation 
Marlene Kufrovich 
Shigeko Kurashige 
Tony and Kim Labrador 
Mrs. Irma Lai 
Pete and Margaret Lay 
Ms. Erin Lee and Ms. Susan Welch 
Lenoir-Rhyne University 
Mr. Gordon Lent 
Ms. Maile Lincoln 
Janet Lindner 
Elissa Lindsey 
Mr. Allen H. Lindsey 
Pat Linton and Colleen Keegan 
Marjorie F Lipsky 
Teresa Littleton 
Sue Loewenhardt 
Howard and Adele Loo 
Nita Luchetta 
Debra and Leonard Luiz 
Dr. James Lutter 
Wayne and Marites Luzon 
Catherine Lynn 
Gigi Macion 
Mrs. Blanche O. Maeda 
Frank Maguire 
Ms. Claire L. Makahi 
Ms. Pamela Marquez 
Karen Martin 
Bob Martin and Karen Rosen 
Ms. Ernestine Martinson 
Richard and Leslie Matsuda 
Donna Matsumoto 
Mark Matsumoto 
Donna Max 
Marcella McClelland 
Mr. and Mrs. Arte McCollough 
Mildred and Richard McCormick 
Karen and Tim McCullough 
Janice Ann McCurry 
Dolores McDonnell 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert McKendry 
Ms. Tisa McManus 
Mr. Jack McMenimen 
Bill and Toni McPeek 
Sheldon Meier 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Mendes 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Mikita 
Nancy Miller 
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Mills 
Alfonso and Haruko Mitchell 
Catherine Mitchell 
Mr. Gene Mitsunami 
Colin and Lisa Miura 
Ms. Emily Miyashiro 
Ms. Audrey Mizokami 
Mrs. Winnie Mochida 
Mr. and Mrs. Harris K. Moku, Sr.
Ms. Juanita Montgomery 
Ms. Christine Morgan 
Elizabeth Morgan 
Ms. Elizabeth Morriss 
Mr. and Mrs. Kiyoshi Murakami 
Na Wahine O Waikoloa 
Sharon Nair 
Ms. Charlotte Nairn 
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Nakagawa 
Ms. Yonette Nakamura 
Ms. A. Neisheim 
Kyle and Cynthia Nishimura 

Karen S. Nishimura 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Noetzel 
Ms. Colleen Norris 
Ms. Chessine Nugent 
Mrs. Alice Obina 
Marcia and Thomas O’Connell 
Ms. Patricia N. Offer 
Kimiyo Ohta 
Ms. Arlene Ohta 
Ms. Bernadette Ono 
Ms. Gail Onodera 
Jay Ontiveros 
Jim Orr 
Mrs. June Ortel 
Yoshiki Osaki and Roxanne Pung 
Mr. Alvin Oshiro 
Shigeru and Jane Oshita 
Ms. Barbara Ota 
Wendy Oye 
Larry and Kathleen Painton 
E & L Paiva 
Ms. Cris Paligratis 
Ms. Patricia Pampo 
Rodney Park 
Parker School 
Mrs. Jessica Pavao 
Mr. Barry Pearce 
Cheryl Pennell 
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Pereza 
Donna Perkins 
Mr. and Mrs. John Perreira 
Marci Peterhans 
Dave and Sherry Pettus 
Dr. and Mrs. James Phillips 
Elle Phillips 
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Pinn 
James Pitts 
Mr. and Mrs. Roman Polak 
Carole and William Price 
Mr. Marion Price 
Mr. Richard Prohoroff 
Ms. Pauline H. Pule 
Sammie Pung 
Mr. Ken Pytel 
Esteban and Moira Rabang 
Mrs. Joanne Ralston 
Delores Ramos 
Jolette Rapozo 
A. Durfee Regn 
Elsie and Dan Reimer 
Diane Repp 
Ms. Sally H. Rice 
Mr. and Mrs. Freddie Rice 
Ms. Christine Richardson 
Mrs. Diane M. Rivas 
Mrs. Charlotte Rodrigues 
Mrs. Laura Rose 
Ms. Julie Rowe 
Stephanie Rutgers and Thomas Waddoups 
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Saito 
Roy and Eunice Saito 
Ms. Lisa Sakurai 
Cole and Grace Salera 
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Sales 
Ms. Carol Salisbury Culbertson 
Frances Heen Sanford 
Ms. Linda Santiago 
Tiffany Santore 
Shannon Satterwhite 
Walter and Ann Scheeren 
Bette J. Schubert 
Kristen Schumacher 
Maura Schumacher 
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We apologize if we have inadvertently omitted acknowledging your gift or misspelled a name. 
Please call Gayle Hubbard at (808) 885-7547.

Rick Gordon and Sophia V. Schweitzer 
Mrs. Ze Shapiro 
Cindy and John Sheldon 
Clyde and Ann Shiigi 
Shin Runkel Realty 
Mrs. Pauline Shinshiro 
Mr. and Mrs. Rod Siebert 
Marilyn Simms 
Dr. Jeanne Sing 
Marilyne A. Smith 
Heidi Smith 
Ms. Francine Soffner 
Paul and Joan Sorbets 
Kathy Spear 
Cynthia Spencer 
Alexandra Starr 
Deborah Stednick 
Corinne Stefanko 
Barbara C. Sterne 
Roy Stivers 
Dr. and Mrs. Randall R. Stoddard 
Jan and Jim Stowell 
Sondra Stroth 
Ms. Priscilla Studholme 
Frank Sublett 
Greer Sucke 
Ms. Caryn Sumic 
Ms. Alysandra Sunahara 
Ms. Sharon Suzuki 
Lulu Sylbert 
Judy Syrop 
Ms. Juli Szilagyi 
Taketa, Iwata, Hara, & Associates, LLC 
Toshio and Gladys Takeya 
Ms. Pauline Tamanaha 
Ms. Phyllis A. Tarail 
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Taylor 
Richard Tenderella 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Therrien 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Thill, Sr.
Ms. Kathleen Thoene 
Margaret Tigue 
Karl Toubman and Kathie Pomeroy 
Elizabeth Trevisan 
Margaret Tsuru 
Glenn and Lorraine Uchimura 
Lori Uchimura 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Urbic 
Mrs. Yoshimi Uyeda 
Robin van Calcar 
Ruth and Harold Van Doren 
Sylvia Vellino 
Ms. Melissa Virtue 
Joseph Vitorino 
Doug Vogelgesang 
Ms. Andi Vohl 
Ms. Theone Vredenburg 
Penny and Keawe Vredenburg 
Waikoloa Community Church 
Waikoloa Development Co., Ltd. 
Waimea Homestead Farmers Market, Inc. 
Roy Wallace 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Webster, Jr.
John White 
Tammy and Theodore White 
John and Kathryn Whitman 
Ms. Janet Wickland 
Mr. Mike Wilkenson 
Laura Anne Williams 

Mrs. Georgena Williams 
Jeanne Wilson 
Mrs. Shirley Wilson 
Arnie and Diane Wolfe 
Beverly and John Wolsey 
Alice Yamaguchi 
Douglas Yamamoto and  

Gwendellyn Sanchez 
Cindy Yarawamai 
Frosty and Marcia Yardley 
Ms. Elsie S. Yoshimatsu 
Ms. Kiyome Yoshimatsu 
Bill and Dodie Zuke 

In Kind Donations
Anonymous (1) 
Merle Ah Hee 
Samuel and Laurie Ainslie 
AKA Sushi 
Banjy’s in Paradise Bar and Grill 
Mrs. Francine Barker 
Bentleys 
Big Island Candies 
Big Island Country Club 
Blue Hawaiian Helicopters 
Body Glove Cruises 
Brookfield Homes Hawaii 
Nanea Brown 
Jennifer Cacoulidis, Gina Castillo  

& Rey Castillo 
Cafe Pesto 
Canada-France-Hawaii Telescope Corp. 
Charley’s Thai Cuisine 
Yvonne Cheng 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Clarke 
Mr. Dan Coates 
Coconut Girls Massage 
Dairy Queen 
Bob and Terry Decker 
Duncan Dempster 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Denison 
Don’s Chinese Kitchen 
Fairmont Kea Lani 
Fairmont Orchid 
Fairmont St. Andrews 
Norma Fetz 
Four Seasons Hualalai Resort 
Four Seasons Wailea 
Gallery of Great Things 
Grass Shack Parties and Rentals 
Hapuna Golf Course 
Hawaii Forest and Trail 
Hawaiian Island Creations 
Healthways II 
Hilo Hawaiian Hotel 
Hilton Waikoloa Village 
Marty and Robby Hind 
Lani Howell 
HPA’s - Isaac’s Art Gallery 
HPM Building Supply 
Hualalai Resort 
Huggo’s 
Hula Moon Boutique 
Ms. Marion Humphreys 
In Touch Massage Therapy 
Eugene Ishihara 
Jade Palace 
Kamuela Liquor 

Joanne Kaohi 
Kauai Lagoons Golf Club 
Kara Kay 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Kerley 
King Kamehameha’s Kona Beach Hotel 
Mr. Everett Knowles 
Ko Olina Golf Club 
Ms. Myrna C. Kobayashi 
Mary Koski and Kathy Long 
KTA Kamuela-Waimea Center 
Candace Lee 
Banda Leh 
Mr. Herbert Leong 
Lilikoi Cafe 
Los Arcos 
Mr. and Mrs. George Lyons 
Makalei Golf Club 
Mamane Bakery 
Mauna Kea Beach Hotel 
Mauna Lani Resort/Hotel 
Ms. Gaylien Mendes 
Merriman’s Restaurant 
Joan Moynahan 
Mystic Hair Nails and Lashes 
Ms. Charlotte Nairn 
North Hawaii News 
North Hawaii Oral and Facial Surgery 
Mr. and Mrs. David Nurse 
Donalyn Odom 
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Ogawa 
Glenn Ordell 
Parker Ranch Broiler 
Parker Ranch Store 
Parker School 
Mr. Pasa Pasadaba 
Judy Peterson 
Pilates of Hawaii 
Pura Vida Gallery 
Harland and Toni Reed 
Rhoady Lee Architecture & Design 
Ron Rietfors 
Mr. Nick Rutgers, III
Ruth’s Chris Mauna Lani 
Suzanne Sasaki 
Dr. Monica Scheel 
Cindy and John Sheldon 
Sleek to Chic Salon and Day Spa 
Sloan Galleries 
Solimene’s 
Raymond Spangrud 
Starbucks 
Sweet Winds of Parker Square 
The Offices of Dr. Joan Greco 
Third Dimension Gallery 
Tiffany & Co. 
Tommy Bahama’s Restaurant and Bar 
Village Burger 
Waikoloa Beach Resort 
Waikoloa Grill’n Bar 
Waimea Coffee Company 
Waimea General Store 
Kelly Ann Wakayama 
Wishlantern.com 
Without Boundaries 
Ken Wood and Karen Sweere 
Mr. and Mrs. Woodson K. Woods 
Casey Yannarell 
Yong’s Kalbi Korean Restaurant 
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WE WOULD like to take this opportunity to thank the individuals, groups, volunteers, companies 
and foundations for their generosity and support in 2012.

“We never cease to be amazed by the variety of ways that people come up with to help raise funds for 
the hospice.

“Without this invaluable support the hospice would not be able to continue to offer its range of 
essential services to the families of North Hawaii  

“As the only hospice in North Hawaii, the services we offer are unique and absolutely vital to the 
patients and their families we help to care for.

“Our hope for 2013 is simply that this wonderful support continues so that we can maintain and 
expand the care we have continually offered since 1986. 


